Abingdon Society of Bellringers

St. Helen’s Steeplekeeper’s Report for 2014 AGM

The bells continue to give good service and have been well used during the past year.  The condition of the installation is good although the paintwork is in need of some attention before it gets much worse.  There was no annual belfry clean-up this year and this is something that should be attended to in the coming months.  The water ingress in the tower walls appears to be slowly drying out after debris was removed from the parapet last year.

 

Whites carried out their annual maintenance before Christmas and there were no problems to report, other than minor observations, which can be kept in check.  I still have a desire to remove the lead covering from the bell chamber floor as I believe we have yet to hear the bells at their best inside the tower, but this may be a project for a later date!  As of yet, no alterations have been made to the external sound control, the next stage being to take external sound level readings.

 

The clock bell (former Long Crendon 8th) has now been moved from Long Crendon to Whites of Appleton.  The next stage is to gain DAC approval, so what should be a straightforward consultation with the Diocesan Bells and Clocks Advisors is our next stage.  Following this, the faculty can be applied for with this process taking about four months.

There have been a number of broken stays during the last year.  Not all were due to the fault of Abingdon ringers (!), but I would urge both learners and more experienced ringers/teachers to look after the installation as much as possible.

The 7th has been corrected of its odd-struckness with the use of a digital meter and this seems to have made a noticeable difference.

 

I would like to thank all those who have helped look after the bells, particularly Isaac and David who have turned up early some Sunday mornings to assist.  If there are any specific issues that need attention, please feel free to ask for assistance.

 

 

Mark Walker

Steeplekeeper – St. Helen’s

3rd April 2014

